
 

    
Our ref: FOI/2022/168  
  
Name:  Peter Riley  
By email to:  request-856729-88a4bf30@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
  
 
27 April 2022 
 
 
Dear Peter, 
 
Your request for information received on 23 April 2022 has now been considered.  A response is provided 
below. 
 
Could you please tell me the (i) number of academic staff, (ii) the number of professional service staff and (iii) 
the total number of staff of the University on 1st January, 1st April, 1st July and  1st October for the years 
2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022. 
 

  2018 
  01/01/2018 01/04/2018 01/07/2018 01/10/2018 
Academic 3,295 3,294 3,204 3,298 
Professional Services 3,313 3,372 3,401 3,388 
Total 6,591 6,652 6,594 6,675 

 
  2019 
  01/01/2019 01/04/2019 01/07/2019 01/10/2019 
Academic 3,326 3,368 3,339 3,552 
Professional Services 3,415 3,510 3,545 3,576 
Total 6,728 6,865 6,874 7,111 

 
  2020 
  01/01/2020 01/04/2020 01/07/2020 01/10/2020 
Academic 3,554 3,554 3,473 3,586 
Professional Services 3,612 3,598 3,481 3,382 
Total 7,153 7,140 6,946 6,954 

 
  2021 
  01/01/2021 01/04/2021 01/07/2021 01/10/2021 
Academic 3,587 3,577 3,489 3,602 
Professional Services 3,364 3,433 3,431 3,396 
Total 6,938 6,989 6,903 6,978 

 
  2022 
  01/01/2022 01/04/2022 
Academic 3,589 3,550 
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  2022 
  01/01/2022 01/04/2022 
Professional Services 3,515 3,558 
Total 7,081 7,089 

 
If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request for information, you have a right under 
Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act to ask the University to review it; however, you must do so 
within 40 working days of the date of this response. Your request should include our reference number and 
explain the reason for requesting a review. Email foi@liverpool.ac.uk or write to the Freedom of Information 
Reviewer, Legal & Governance, University of Liverpool, Foundation Building, 765 Brownlow Hill, Liverpool 
L69 7ZX.  We will respond to your request for an internal review within 20 working days of receipt.  
 
Following an internal review, if you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have a right to 
appeal to the Information Commissioner at The Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water 
Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Telephone:  0303 123 1113 www.ico.org.uk.  
 
There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Kirsty Rothwell 

 
Kirsty Rothwell 
Freedom of Information Officer / Data Protection Co-ordinator 
Legal & Governance 
 
 
 
 

 


